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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MONDAY 12th JANUARY, 2009 

HEADED ITEM NO. 2(e) (ii)
NAMING OF THE LINK ROAD FROM NEW ROAD TO THE FONTHILL ROAD, CLONDALKIN AS CALDBECK WAY
The attached report was considered at the Lucan/Clondalkin Area Committee Meeting (1) held on Wednesday, 3rd December, 2008.

It was proposed by Councillor S. O’Conchuir, seconded by Councillor D. Keating and AGREED:
"That this Committee recommends to the Council that the link road from New Road to the Fonthill Road, Clondalkin, be named as Caldbeck Way.
COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF LUCAN-CLONDALKIN AREA COMMITTEE (1)

Wednesday, December 3, 2008

HEADED ITEM NO. 4

Naming of the link road from New Road to the Fonthill Road, Clondalkin as Caldbeck Way.
The following a motion submitted by Councillor Robert Dowds was approved at the meeting of the Lucan/Clondalkin Area Committee (1) held on 19th November 2008:

 “That the link road from New Road to the Fonthill Road, Clondalkin, be called Caldbeck Way”.

The Caldbeck family of Moyle Park has a long association with Clondalkin. The site for the Church and adjoining Convent was donated by the Caldbeck Family. The foundation stone was laid in 1857 and the completed Church was dedicated in 1862. The Church is dedicated to St. Killian, a local saint and also to the Immaculate Conception. Designed by William Caldbeck, a noted architect of the day, and is built in the Gothic revival style which had recently been introduced to Ireland by the famous English architect, W. A Pugin. 
While the cemetery was originally intended only for the members of the religious community, over time local parishioners and friends of the community were also interred here. Among these were members of the Caldbeck family, notably Mrs Elizabeth Caldbeck who opened the first school for girls in the village, and her daughter Anne Frances Caldbeck who continued to run the school after the death of her mother and who in her will left £2000 to the parish to provide education for girls. With this money Rev John Moore purchased 20 acres of land on which built the Church of the Immaculate Conception, the Presentation Convent and a girl’s school.
A map is attached.

Any recommendation of this Committee will be submitted to the Council for approval.

